QP Code: 23561

(3 Hours)

[TOTAL MARKS: 100

N.B. This paper should be answered in English only.

1. Do as directed:

20

- a) The Curator of the museum showed us some ancient coins. (Change the voice)
- b) Owing to ill luck, he met with a bad accident on the eve of his examination. (Change into a compound sentence)
- c) Few historians write as interestingly as him. (Change the degree of comparison)
- d) His services cannot be forgotten.(Change into an affirmative sentence)
- e) These fishing nets are all the wealth I own. (Change into a negative sentence)
- f) He said, "I shall go as soon as it is possible." Change into an indirect sentence)
- g) Villages, "What happens then, Socrates?" (Punctuate the sentence)
- h) State any two features of the Law Magazine, 'Lawyers Collective'.
- i) Give the full forms of the following:-
 - (i) J.T.
- (ii) Mah. L. J.
- (i) Explain the citation:-

Sukhwinder Singh v. Ramjibhai Padgaonkar, A.I.R. 1986 Cal 2006

2. Write short notes: [Any four]

20

- a) Salus Populi Est Suprema Lex
- b) Audi Alteram Partem
- c) Res Ipsa Loquitor
- d) Charge
- e) Bail
- f) Describe the search for case laws in the following instance? Whether statements recorded by the police during interrogation are admissible in the court of law?

[TURN OVER

SQ-Con. 5814-15.

QP Code: 23561

3. Read the following and answer the questions given below: [Any Two]

12

[A] (THE) MEDICAL TERMINATION OF PREGNANCY ACT, 1971

(ACT, NO. 34 of 1971)

[10TH August, 1971]

An Act to provide for the termination of certain pregnancies by registered medical practitioners and for matters connected or incidental thereto.

Be it enacted by the Parliament in the Twenty-second year of the Republic of India as fellows:

- 1. Short title, extent and commencement:-
 - (1) This Act may be called the Medical Termination of Pregnancy Act, 1971
 - (2) It extends to the whole of India except the State of Jammu & Kashmir,

Identify the following:

(i)Short Title

(ii) Long Title

(iii)Official Citation

(iv) Date of Assent

[B] THE PROTECTION OF HUMAN RIGHTS ACT, 1993

(Act No.10 of 1994)

[8th January, 1994]

An Act to provide for the Constitution of a National Human Rights Commission, State Human Rights Commissions in States and Human Rights Courts for better protection of human rights and matters connected therewith or incidental thereto.

BE it enacted by Parliament in Forty-fourth Year of the Republic of India as follows:-

- 1. Short title, extent and commencement.-
 - (1) This Act may be called the Protection of Human Rights Act, 1993.
 - (2) It extends to the whole of India

TURN OVER

SQ-Con. 5814-15.

3

QP Code: 23561

Identify the following:

- (i)Long Title
- (iii)Marginal Note

- (ii) Enacting Formula
 - (iv) Date of Assent

[C]

The Maternity Benefit Act, 1961

(Act No. 53 of 1961)

[12thDecember, 1961]

An Act to regulate the employment of women in certain establishments for certain periods before and after child-birth and to provide for maternity benefit and certain other benefits, BE it enacted by Parliament in the Twelfth Year of the Republic of India as follows:

- 1. Short title, extent and commencement.-
 - (1) This Act may be called the Maternity Benefit Act, 1961.
 - (2) It extends to the whole of India.

Identify the following:

(i)Short Title

(ii) Long Title

(iii)Enacting Formula

(iv) Date of Assent

- 4. Answer the following:
 - a) Write an essay: (Any one)
 - i) Writs
 - ii) Euthanasia
 - b) Read the following passage and answer the questions given below:

Depression is a serious concern in India. Few companies actually address the issue of mental health. One in three people will have an episode of clinical depression in their lives. There is little awareness about the mental illnesses. While few multinationals do have programmes to promote awareness, most companies do not. Organizations should conduct emotional enrichment programmes, set up mental health helplines and organize workshops to help people who have reviewed what they are feeling. In order to sensitize people,

[TURN OVER

employees are encouraged to discuss their thoughts, feeling and prejudices. Although assessments are not infallible, they are an important step towards understanding the overall mental health of a workspace. Regularly testing on their ability to handle stress by simulation exercises.

Office-goers have access to spaces for some form of physical exercise or yoga. Introducing greenery into the workplace has also shown positive results. Flexibility on working times, minimizing noise and ensuring enough time-off are other measures that reduce stress. When a colleague loses their temper often or gets into frequent fights, it is a strong signal that they might be having an emotional crisis. Cocooning themselves all of a sudden and not exhibiting the kind of enthusiasm at office at office that they used to, or not showing interest in meals.

- (i) According to the author, how can you tell if your colleagues are suffering from depression?
- (ii) What are the measures suggested by the author to reduce stress?
- (iii) What according to the author should organizations do to help people who have reviewed what they are feeling?
- (iv) According to the author, how can depressed people be sensitized to overcome their problem?
- c) What is a Law Report? Write short notes on any two law reports.
- d) Discuss the facts, issues, arguments and guidelines in the following: (Any One)
 - a) M.C. Mehta v. UOI
 - b) D. K. Basu v. State of West Bengal